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Hanover Master Gardener Association
Board of Directors Meeting
Hanover Evangelical Friends Church
December 16, 2019


Minutes

Pattie Bland, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., and confirmed a quorum.

The reading of the minutes of the November 18, 2019, BOD meeting and were approved as previously distributed.  The reading of the minutes of the December 2, 2019, General Membership meeting was waived; however, a minor correction was made to the minutes as previously distributed.  The updated minutes were approved as amended. 

Pat Reyes, Treasurer, presented the financial report through November 30, 2019.  The financial report was approved, pending review, and will be attached to the file copy of the minutes.  Pat will present a proposed budget for 2020 at the January BOD meeting.  Angelette stated that she will present a request for funds to cover food at a proposed Project Fair at a future meeting, 

Angelette Pryor, Volunteer Coordinator reported that Missy Johnson has been hired and has started in the Support Staff position.  Angelette said that the office is already more efficient and invited MGs to come and meet Missy.  Laura has completed reviewing applications for the two 4-H positions.  Offers for the positions will probably not go out until next month.  Angelette reported that Ginny Meeks has resigned from the 2020 MG training coordinator position and has transferred to the Henrico MG unit.

Pattie Bland, President, thanked the Board, coordinators, and project leaders for a great year of MG leadership.  She thanked everyone for their time and energy.  She acknowledged Emily Gianfortoni and Buz Sawyer, who are stepping away from the Board, for their many years of steady service.  Pattie recognized and welcomed Julie Givler, Bill Fleming, and Jane White, for volunteering to serve on the Board in 2020.   

Ginny Nicholas, HMGA Meetings, reported that Emily Gianfortoni will speak on “Three Major Plant Diseases” at the January 6 member-led meeting.  Judy Thomas will speak on “Botanical Art – Plants of the James River Project” at the February 3 General Membership meeting.  Dave Myers will speak  March 2 on “Roses and Their Care” at the member-led meeting.   Cynthia Micklem will make a presentation on “The Socrates Project – Poisonous Plants in Virginia” at the May 4 General Membership meeting.  Meeting dates for 2020 are still tentative.  

Ginny, Pattie, and Angelette attended the Extension Master Gardener Leadership Development Training on December 12.  Dave Close and Kathleen Reed (new State MG Coordinator) discussed the MG Extension Program.  They stated that there are 62 units with more than 5,000 volunteers that contributed 419,215 hours and made 406,916 contacts in 2019.  The 2020 MG College on June 24-28 in Blacksburg was discussed, as was the 2021 International MG College.  The latter will be held in Norfolk September 13-17, with registration to open in October 2020.  They are expecting 1,100 attendees.  Support and donations are needed for the MG Colleges and for the VMGA Endowment Fund.  VT is working on resource development, including monthly webinars, YouTube videos, training modules, and an online resource database.  Dave and Kathleen discussed new standards of behavior, VT principles of community, and visioning for the future of the MG program. Inga Haugen, Agriculture, Life Sciences, and Scholarly Communication Librarian at VT, presented a program on “Communicating Your Passions to Others.”  She discussed the different group/audience types and different channels of communication.  Inga discussed best practices for PowerPoint presentations and making connections with an audience.  Glen Sturm, LaSonya White, and Lynn Whiteside-Jones talked about “Diversity and Inclusion” and discussed obstacles in getting minorities interested in volunteering in the MG program.  (Pat Brucker volunteered to investigate the problem in Hanover and will offer suggestions to the HMGA Board.)  Dave Close and Kathleen presented “Onboarding 101” and discussed opportunities for new volunteers, trainees, interns, and transfers.  They discussed transitioning trainees into projects, the need for more Saturday volunteer opportunities, and the need for more social time.     

Christy Brennan, VMGA, stated the last VMGA bi-monthly meeting was held on December 14 and hosted by The Northern Shenandoah Master Gardener Association in Front Royal, Virginia.  She stated that 24 out of 47 MG units supported MG College in 2019.  VMGA hopes to get more support from all units in the future.  HMGA is going to showcase one MG unit in each upcoming newsletter.  Hanover MGs will be first, and information for the newsletter will be needed by December 30.  The VMGA is working to create a statewide Speakers Bureau available to the public.  The VMGA is working on the Junior MG program and trying to coordinate school programs with the SOL.  Eric Day spoke about the invasive Spotted Lanternfly at the meeting.  VMGA members discussed including a speaker/education component at every meeting.  VMGA is looking for volunteers to serve on the Finance Committee and on the Education Committee.  Christy stated that most committee meetings are held through emails, and that she should be contacted if anyone is interested in serving.  Christy reminded the BOD that HMGA will host the February 8, 2020, VMGA meeting and encouraged all MGs to join (dues are only $12/year). 

Doris Gullotta, Scotchtown, stated that she spread pine tags for mulching last week and circulated a picture of the gardens.  She stated that the project had good participation in 2019 and had received many thanks from Scotchtown for their work.  She will not need to schedule anything else until spring.  

Pattie reminded the Board that the next member-led meeting is scheduled for January 6, the next BOD meeting is scheduled for January 20, and the next General Membership meeting is scheduled for February 3, all at the HEFC.  The December meeting of the HMGA Board of Directors was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

Present: Pattie Bland, Ginny Nicholas, Pat Reyes, Wayne Bryant, Doris Gullotta, Linda Hazelwood, Lisa Willis, Christy Brennan, Angelette Pryor, Julie Givler, Bill Fleming, Jane White, and Pat Bruker.  The attendance sheet will be attached to the file copy of these minutes.

	Respectfully submitted,



	Wayne Bryant
	Secretary
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